

## THE CORPORATION OF DELTA

From the office of

The Mayor Less E. Jackson

December 16, 2013

The Honourable Christy Clark Premier of British Columbia Box 9041. Stn Prov Govt Victoria, BC V8W 9E1

Dear Premier

Re: George Massey Tunnel Replacement Update

Please be advised that at the November 4, 2013 Regular Meeting, Delta Council considered a report by the Chief Administrative Officer regarding the George Massey Tunnel Replacement Update and resolved that the report be sent to:

- The Honourable Christy Clark, Premier of British Columbia;
- The Honourable Todd Stone, Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure; 11.
- Scott Hamilton, Member of the Legislative Assembly for Delta North; 111.
- Vicki Huntington, Member of the Legislative Assembly for Delta South; and IV.
- Geoff Freer, Executive Director, Gateway Program South Fraser Perimeter

Accordingly, this letter and report are provided for your consideration. Please note that Council also endorsed a recommendation to continue working with the Province, in particular on specific issues of importance to Delta.

Mary Chietina. We-look forward to continued collaboration on this significant project.

ours Aruly

ois E. Jackson

Mayor

Enclosure

## CORRESPONDENCE

DEC 2 0 2013

OFFICE OF THE PREMIER

December 16, 2013 Page 2

cc: Delta Council
George V. Harvie, Chief Administrative Officer
Steven Lan. Director of Engineering

Steven Lan, Director of Engineering Jeff Day, Director of Community Planning and Development